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Village of Westville   

Regular Meeting held at St. Mary’s gym   
06-17-2020 
 7pm

Mayor Weese called the meeting to order at 7:00pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Present were Trustees Sandlin, Hall, Delhaye, Jenkins and Hughes, as well as Attorney Barney and Village Clerk/Collector Slavik.  Dunham was absent.
AGENDA
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the agenda. Motion by Jenkins; second by Hughes.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Public question about when the park will open. Weese has talked to 3 government officials and parks themselves weren’t closed, but playgrounds were until Phase V. Weese would like to open up the tennis courts and basketball courts. Coaches want kids to be able to go hit baseballs. Other towns still have their playgrounds closed. Horseshoe pits would be open. We can’t open the restrooms, but we got a quote from Newton’s who did City Hall and the squad cars and one of the products is good for 30 days. We may open both restrooms, or just one; it’ll be $200.00 to clean all the restrooms. They said it would be a good idea to hose them out before and it will be ok to hose them out for cleaning once the product is applied. Hall said Forest Glen has the restrooms open and has signs telling people to use the sanitizer. Hall asked about the pavilions; Weese said some places aren’t opening those. Barney said if we don’t say we’re opening and don’t officially open, and people use the park, we wouldn’t run people off because there are no penalties suggested with what the governor has in his declaration. Jenkins asked if we should take the tape down. Barney said let it come down on its own; don’t take it down. If people call, the clerk will tell them it is not open because the governor’s order says we aren’t to be open, but we aren’t enforcing it because we are not sure it is enforceable. The park will be open, but the playground equipment will not be. If people rent pavilions, they need to sign a form that acknowledges they are aware of how many people are allowed, depending on which re-opening phase we fall under. Currently 10 people are allowed but that should change to 50 people in late June.
MINUTES

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the ZPCIC 02-26-20, Special 04-06-20 and 05-07-20, the ZPCIC 05-11-20 and 05-14-20 and the Special Meeting 06-01-20 and place on file.  Motion by Sandlin; second by Jenkins. No further discussion. Motion carried. 

CLAIMS

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the Claims and place on file. Motion by Sandlin; second by Jenkins. No further discussion. Motion carried.

CLERK REPORT

The Clerk said that there were 19 instead of 20 checks for golf cart permits, but one check was for two carts, so the sub-total is unchanged on the report. We are at 100 golf carts right now, according to Captain Varvel and he expects to be at about 140 this year. Weese said there a lot of carts without stickers and several with people hanging off the carts. Varvel would like to have the ordinance changed and they would issue a number displayed on all four sides to help them identify where there are issues because unless you are right behind the cart, the people can’t read the number to report issues. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Clerk Report, turn the money over to the Treasurer and place the report on file. Motion by Delhaye; second by Hughes. Motion carried.   

TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report and place on file. Motion by Hall; second by Sandlin. Motion carried.
COMMUNICATIONS 

None
STREETS & ALLEYS
Chairman Hall highlighted items on the Streets & Alleys Report by Paul Miller 06-01-20 to 06-12-20

Streets & Alleys  • Took rock to 124 Victor, McKinley, Williams, Connecticut • Pick up Christmas dropped in front of Village Hall • Repair barrel pump • Wash mowers Sewers  • Cleaned off storm sewers and catch basins as needed • Repair storm sewer on Murray Drive Sidewalks (nothing to report between June 1 and June 12) Park • Put bicycle rack back in park • Fix caution tape around park Buildings & Grounds  • Pick up trash on Village properties as needed • Mow, weed-eat and spray (17) Village-owned properties as needed

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Hughes; second by Jenkins. No further discussion. Motion carried. 

SEWERS

Chairman Delhaye highlighted items on the report. Weese said the engineer was here yesterday and they exposed the manhole that was put in when we did work on Jules. It is still uncovered and has plywood over it. They exposed W. Cook St. and there is an area there that is 2ft deep. They’re running, but the tiles are collapsing . Weese thinks we need to repair what we can; it drains that whole side of town. We have bids to open later on this. The tile is 9ft deep. 
SIDEWALKS 

Chairman Sandlin had nothing to report.
POLICE 

Chairman Hall hi-lighted items on the report.  Officer Brown is leaving the end of the month to go work in Tilton and another officer is retiring from police work entirely; we’ll put something in the paper. Varvel said there are only a few part-time officers in the county now and it takes going to the academy every weekend for a year, and after all that, people don’t want to work for a little above minimum wage. There is an officer in Rossville interested in coming to work here, but the residency requirement would hold her back. Weese said Chief Booe wants that to be addressed. Our part-time female officer is moving to Tennessee. Barney recommends advertising and if there is one to hire who would need to move here, address the residency requirement at that time because you would be changing  it all across the board, not just in one department. The police report was for the period June 01, 2020 through June 12, 2020. There were 25 reports and 39 calls for the reporting period.  Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Hughes; second by Jenkins. No further discussion. Motion carried.

GAS & WATER 

Chairman Delhaye highlighted items on the GAS & WATER REPORT BY SUPT MICHAEL BENNETT  for June 01, 2020 through June 12, 2020.
Water Dept. Changed meters, worked on repairs, took routine samples, changed daily totalizer chart, calculated daily usage, took chlorine residuals, swept/mopped plant, Stout put down new epoxy floor at old plant. Lightning hit old tower transducer. B.L. Anderson replaced. Will be taking Lead & Copper Samples. Gas Dept. Worked on repairs, changed daily high/low charts, checked odorizer daily, patrolled system, yook odorant readings, installed 3 services, cut off 2 services, had town border station regulators checked, had odorant calculated, had U.S.D.I. take cathodic reading in all sections, had odorizer filled and will have OQ training in Sullivan on tapping/purging & squeeze off plastic tool. In Other Business Mowed grass, put down weed killer, dug storm sewer Jules St., will be shutting off delinquents

JU L I E CALLS            
62                 Gas & Water Work Orders   6

Water Work Orders 
  7                 Odor Calls                                3

Gas Work Orders 
  2                 CO Calls                                    0

Weese said they changed a transducer on the water tower and that may help with the lightning strikes. Weese said when the governor’s order lifts shut-offs after this next phase, there will be a lot to shut off; we are also not putting penalties on right now. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Jenkins; second by Sandlin. No further discussion. Motion carried.

PARK

Trustee Delhaye highlighted items on the report and said they’re working on the new announcer’s booth. The concrete is poured. The material list is around $7,000.00 and there is park commission money and raffle money to cover that. Monday’s ZPCIC meeting is at Village Hall at 7pm. They talked about getting the back of the concession area insulated. 728 tickets have been sold and drawings begin July 1st using the mid-day pick 3 numbers and there will be drawings for 14 straight days for a firearm or $300.00 cash.
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Chairwoman Hughes highlighted items on the report. Hughes planted flowers at the square and planted the extras at the Depot. Hall would like the railroad ties removed at Village Hall and Weese said they’ll take some of the other bushes out and already took out some that were overgrown. 
Unfinished business
Mayor Weese said they’ll level out the uneven streets in the MFT work and we have several areas that need addressed. Tilton was satisfied with the material and work done on that. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve Daniel L. Ribbe Trucking’s bid on the 2020 MFT Street Program work. The bid is $146,705.00. Motion by Hall; second by Jenkins. No further discussion. Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Weese entertains a motion to make his one-year appointments as follows: David Bood as Police Chief, Mike Bennett as Gas & Water Superintendent, Paul Miller as Streets & Alleys Superintendent, Jeff Slavik as Zoning Administrator and Ed Barney as Village Attorney.  Motion by Sandlin; second by Hughes. No further discussion. Motion carried.
Bids for the Jules Storm Sewer work are from Cross Construction for $218,375.00 and from Daniel L. Ribbe Trucking, Inc. for $87,000.00.  Neither bid included a 2.5% bond. Attorney Barney and Mayor Weese compared line items on each bid. Cross’ had an extra manhole in their bid. Weese had them bid from the manhole to Cook Street. Hall said it was a straight shot and 170-180ft. Weese said the sewer was put there before they built those houses. Weese and Hall don’t think we need another manhole. You would have to add 2.5% to each for a bond. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to award the bid to Daniel L. Ribbe Trucking. Another thought is just to fix the area that has problems instead of replacing it. Weese said it’ll be like Virginia Avenue was if you do that, and you’ll have section after section broken, it is clay tile. Jenkins said it would be good to put a liner in like on Main St.; Weese said Brown is really busy and wouldn’t be able to get to that. Motion by Sandlin; second by Jenkins to accept Ribbe’s bid. No further discussion. Motion carried.

Bids for the W. Main Water Main Extension Phase II construction project were reviewed by the engineer previous to this meeting, and Bob Brown Construction was the lowest; he recommends we award the bid to Brown. Brown’s bid was $84,829.00. He was $800.00 less than the next highest bid. Hall said you’ll never get your money back on it, but it helps people. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to award the W. Main Water Main Phase II construction project to Bob Brown Construction. Motion by Sandlin; second by Delhaye Weese. said they’ll bore most of it. Hall said they need to fix the road there; Weese said it’d be cheaper for us to fix it, and also Brown can’t get here until August. No further discussion. Motion carried.

Delhaye said the depot got done (roofing) and the caboose. They have the gutters to finish. SK got the roof done. Hall said Father Sauppe wanted to be sure everyone knew they are invited to 4th of July at St. Mary’s around 11am; Booe will be speaking.  There is free ice cream and the kids can dress bikes up.

Barney said he got a letter that Booe brought to him from someone born and raised here. It is not a FOIA because they’re just asking a lot of questions about how our police handle certain situations. Barney is going to answer the letter. He will inform the man that we follow state and county laws. 

ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adjourn at 7:55p.m. Motion by Hall; second by Sandlin. Motion carried.  
